BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

     Tuesday, May 25, 2010
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman, Jill G. Sullivan opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.        
Attendance: Chairman, Jill G. Sullivan, , Selectmen Richard Malagrifa , Matthew W. Strauss, David S. Van Dam and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor. 
 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve an invoice for Bernstein & Miller, P.C in the amount of $1,480.00 for services through April 30, 2010, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve Town Counsel Review of Regional Governance Document seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to approve meeting minutes from May 3, 2010, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve a donation from the Swampscott Rotary Club in the amount of $200.00 to the Swampscott Public Library for the purchase of reading materials seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve a block party request from Kim Day, 18 Allen Road, Swampscott, Mass to be held on May 31, 2010, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 

Appointments:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve the summer recreational positions seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. (See attached list)
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss on the recommendation from the Health Department to hire Nicole Sanphy as a Public Health Nurse on a per diem basis to cover a maternity leave through September 1, 2010, seconded by Selectman Malagarifa.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to appoint the Law Firm of Davis, Malm & D’Agostine, P.C. as Assistant Counsel seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 

Town Administrator’s Report: 

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator updated the Board on the following:

· Update of a recent meeting with the Mayor Judith Flanagan Kennedy the Mayor of the City of Lynn..

· DPW vacancy. 

Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Van Dam spoke on the 3rd Annual Walk for Respect that was held recently in Town.  Selectman Van Dam commented on the weather which was unique for this event and how there was many great people that attended.  
Selectman Malagrifa spoke on the following topics and ideas:
Availability of public moorings, updated website for visitors interested in the harbor activities including boating, updating the Train Station site. 

Selectman Sullivan reminded the community of her upcoming office hours. Selectman Sullivan recognized Kevin Breen, Emergency Management Director and all the Town’s Departments that assisted with the water situation throughout the community and praised the communication efforts to the residents keeping them up to date.  
Selectman Strauss reminded the community that there will be a Town Wide Parade, Strawberry Festival, a movie night sponsored by the Recreation Department.  Selectman Strauss informed residents to take part in a dough raiser to take place at Uno Chicago Grill on May 27, 2010, with all the proceeds to benefit the fireworks. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to adjourn meeting at 8:58P.M seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

